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CHANGES IN THE LEGISLATION OF LABOR RISKS

On November 6, 2009 Decree Nº 1694/2009, that amends the Labor Risk Act (“LRA”) was published in the Official Gazette.

This decree has five chapters and amongst the most important amendments it makes to the LRA, we hereby underscore the following:

Improvement on cash payments in cases of permanent labor disability and death: 

The fixed cash payments on these two contingencies were increased. If a worker has a labor disability between 50 and 66% of the total labor disability, the pertaining cash payment under the LRA would have been AR$ 30.000, while under this new regime such payment shall be AR$ 80.000. If the disability ranges from 66 to 100% the amount to be paid shall be AR$ 100.000 in lieu of the previous compensation that amounted to AR$ 40.000. In case of death, the payment shall be AR$ 120,000 and previously it amounted to AR$ 50.000.

Adjustment of certain additional monetary payments:

In the cases of major disability, defined as such in which the disability is total and permanent requiring the permanent assistance of the ailing party by another individual, the Labor Risk Insure company shall make to such worker a monthly payment of AR$ 2,000 until the death of such disabled individual.

Elimination of all indemnification caps:

The decree eliminates the cap to the general indemnification that the LRA established in AR$ 180,000. There is currently no applicable cap. 
Establishment of minimum amounts under which the indemnification shall be deemed invalid:

The decree sets forth minimum amounts of the indemnification to be paid equivalent to AR$ 180,000 multiplied by the percentage of disability when the disability were under 50% or between 50 and 66%. If the permanent disability is total, that is between 66 and 100% the minimum payment shall be AR$ 180,000. 

Changes in the calculation of the amounts owed in cases of temporary labor disability adapting them to the Argentine Labor Law:

The new rule amends the calculation of the monthly compensation payable to workers subject to temporary labor disabilities. The criteria of the monthly value of the base income has been abandoned and the new rules are those set forth by the Argentine Labor Law for leaves of absences originated in professional accidents or ailments. 

Other changes brought by this new regulation are the creation of new rules related to registration and control of medical labor services, payment through bank deposits in the name of the worker and exempt from the tax over checks and system of control of the increased costs related to this new indemnification system. Last, the decree makes reference to the future coverage of civil liability insurance that shall be in charge of the National Superintendence of Insurance.
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If you have any question or comment concerning this newsletter, do not hesitate to contact us by calling at (54 11) 4116-4155 or via e-mail to info@kahale.com.ar.

Kahale Abogados is not responsible for any action taken or omission thereto with relation to or as a consequence of the information of this newsletter and shall under no circumstances be responsible for damages arising as a consequence of the use of said information. Readers are advised to seek for specific counsel in each particular case.
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